January 20, 2005

Charles E. Love, Chairman

Martha and Spencer Love Foundation

400 N. Church Street, #510

Charlotte, NC 28202

Dear Charles:

Thank you, Spencie and Martin for joining me for lunch on Monday to

discuss the Cornelia Phillips Spencer Bell Award. I was especially pleased

that Bill Friday, Harry Watson, Bill Ferris, Bernadette Gray-Little and

Madeline Levine could be there. I thought our conversation was productive,

and I wanted to take this opportunity to summarize our conclusions.

I will move immediately to form the campus committee that I pledged to

create in my December 3, 2004, letter to the steering committee members

for "Remembering Reconstruction" and the previous recipients of the Bell

Award. I appreciate that the foundation trustees understand our need to

include broad representation from the campus community, so we will ask

faculty, staff and students - mostly women - to do two things. First, I

will ask them to recommend how best to honor women at Carolina. Second, if

the committee decides that we do need an award for women, I will ask them

to consider the creation of an award to honor the outstanding service

given to the University by a succession of members of the Phillips,

Spencer and Love families. I am delighted that Spencie has agreed to serve

as a member of this committee. Since we met on Monday, I also have asked

Jane Brown, a former chair of the faculty, to serve as chair of the

committee.

I regret the pain that this controversy has caused you and your family.

The last thing we wanted to do in ending the Bell Award was to condemn

Cornelia Phillips Spencer or to erase her from our past. The decision was

one of practicality because a number of outstanding women on campus said

they would not accept the award.

Carolina is a 200-year-old Southern university, and we should do

everything we can to understand our history with all its strengths and

weaknesses. Thus we will do everything we can to add to our historical

knowledge - not subtract. To that end, I intend to write a column for

inclusion in The Carolina Alumni Review that will address matters of

historical facts, including Cornelia Phillips Spencer's total legacy,

during this controversy.

Finally, I like your idea of developing general guidelines for creating

future awards. I want to have faculty involvement in this as well, so I

will consult with Faculty Chair Judith Wegner about how best to approach

this.

Your family has a long and proud history with the University of North

Carolina, and I intend for us to honor that legacy. I am pleased that the

family and the foundation will maintain its involvement with the Center

for the Study of the American South and that you will continue to

participate in the planning of the renovation of the Love House.

Thank you again for your willingness to meet and talk on Monday.

Sincerely,

James Moeser

Cc:
Jane Brown

Doug Dibbert

Bill Friday
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Bernadette Gray-Little


Madeline Levine


Harry Watson

Judith Wegner

